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 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

Chatter either by email at cherrychat-
ter@yahoo.com or phone Don Wat-
ton on 8388-2381 / 0417 865 044 or 
Trevor Conlon at ntcoro2@bigpond.
com or by phone 8270-5686.
Hope to see you there!

A REMINDER FOR YOUR
CALENDAR

The Cherry Chatter Christmas BBQ 
at Recreation Ground will be held on 
Sunday the 7th of December from 4 
pm. 
• Bring the kids to meet Santa.
• BBQ supplied, bring salad and 
  dessert to share
• Drinks available from the Club bar
  NO BYO

More details next month

VALE – BOB SUCH
The Cherry Chatter group would like 
to offer our condolences to the fam-
ily and friends of MP Bob Such who 
recently passed away. Bob was regu-
larly seen in the district at communi-
ty functions and was well known to 
many of us in Cherry Gardens.
Rest in peace.

RAINFALL REPORT

September 2014  41.2
September 2013  78.6
Average for September  100.0

Rainfall end September 2014 702.0
Rainfall end September 2013 796.0
Average for September  758.1
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How did Cherry Gardens
get its name?

What families were the earliest pio-
neers in the district?
When was the Church built?
Where was the original community 
Hall?
What are the origins for all the road 
names?

Are you new to Cherry Gardens and 
would like to know more about the 
district that you now live in? Or are 
you a long-time resident that would 
like to share your stories? Well you 
are all in luck because on October 
31st (a Friday evening) the Cherry 
Chatter, Memorial Hall and Coroman-
del Valley National Trust are holding 
a “Spotlight” on Cherry Gardens at 
the Memorial Hall starting at 7.30pm. 
There will be a bring a basket supper 
and the evening is planned to be fi n-
ished by 10pm. Everyone is welcome.

During the evening there will be sev-
eral speakers who will give presenta-
tions on a number of topics including 
the early settlers, the impact of war, 
families and the community, the CFS 
story and other interesting stories.
People attending will have the oppor-
tunity to offer their own insights and 
stories and of course ask questions.
There will be photos of the district 
and the families for all to see as these 
are part of the story telling

If you would like more information or 
maybe you have a story you would like 
to share then please contact Cherry 
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 Chair  Don Watton
 Deputy Chair Bill Semple

 Editorial Team: Don Watton, Paul Heck
 Secretary Bev Watton
 Treasurer/Ads Margaret Macks
 Newsletter Vicki Kirss 83882261, Paul Heck 0410470309
 Postal Address: 409 Cherry Gardens Rd., Cherry Gardens SA 5157
 CC email address: cherrychatter@yahoo.com
 Website: http://cherrychatter.org.au

Wed 12th of November at 8pm at the Macks’
Articles to be received 5th of each month



PLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by all members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

Remember to check out what’s on at 
the Coromandel Community Centre by 
visiting their website:
www.communitywebs.org/Coromandel-
CommunityCentre/ 
For information on Coromandel Valley 
history, events and more, go to;
www.coroalive.org.au,  Trevor Con-
lon - Ph 8270-5686 or David Wyatt Ph 
8270-4400

COMMUNITY NEWS

HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS MEMO-

RIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more informa-
tion phone 8270-2232

Rob Edwards Don Watton 
Thomas Watton Kathy Crowder
Christina Grear Joseph Symons
Callum Lewis Bianca Chenoweth
Cameron Crichton  Rebecca Anson
Carolyn Holt Brad Monahan
Wendy O’Callaghan  Lynette Wise

HAPPY BIRTHDAYS
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JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens: Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East:  Mrs. Vicki Hayman - Ph 83707883
   Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
Aberfoyle Park:   Bob Such Offi ce Mon, Wed, Fri - 11 to 12
   2 to 4 only Phone Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood:   Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779

JP’s work at no charge, so please call fi rst to book an appointment

SCOTT CREEK CONSERVATION PARK NEWS

The time period for our Alman-
da Project Crowd Funding, has 

now closed and we have ended up 
with over $10000 being donated. This 
amount plus some extra funding will 
see the project securely fi nanced for 
several years.

Blackberry removal in creek-lines al-
ready underway will be continued and 
some new creek-lines begun. Before 
this occurs, a comprehensive botani-
cal survey in all will form the baseline 
for monitoring species recovery over 
time. Experience tells us some unex-
pected often rare and long dormant 
native species will re-emerge. 

Both Aldgate and Scott Creek Pri-
mary Schools have carried out the 
“cocky food” planting at two sites and 
this will be repeated over the coming 
years. With the season drying out so 
quickly we will have to water them 

again and over summer if it keeps up.
If you like spring fl owering native 
plants now is the time to visit the 
Park, spider, purple cockatoo and sun 
orchids are all out or nearly so, how-
ever the early hot spell has seen the 
donkey orchids all but disappear. Many 
other species are in full bloom so 
don’t wait around as it is a real treat 
just to be out there.
If you are interested in joining in our 
Working Bees to help with ongoing 
pest plant eradication efforts, new 
members are always welcome. You 
need to be reasonably fi t and not 
mind wandering through thick bush 
at times tracking down bone-seed and 
broom etc.

Join up at our AGM on November 
13th at the Cherry Gardens CFS, or 
call me on 83882150. For more in-
formation on the Park - www.friend-
sofscottcreek.org  Tom Hands.

WANT TO KNOW MORE 
ABOUT THESE

ENDANGERED BIRDS?

Friends of Scott Creek
Conservation Park

AGM - Thurs.13 Nov at
Cherry Gardens CFS -
294 Cherry GDNS Rd.

AGM at 7PM
Guest Speaker at 7:30

Threatened Fauna Ecologist 
Luke Price

The Hall Committee is deeply sad-
dened by the passing of Bob Such.

Bob was a long time member and sup-
porter of the Hall, and regular attend-
ee at the AGM.
We extend our deep condolences to 
Bob’s family and friends.

****

A sincere thank you to all those who 
have donated to the Hall Roof Re-

placement Project.  We are pleased to 
advise that we are now able to com-
mence work sometime in the next 
few weeks. The work should only take 
a few days, and will protect the Hall 
for many years to come.
Once again, our thanks to all those 
who supported the project.



LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Stories Project delivers fi rst print 
copy.

Stories that are told on walks and 
tours in Coromandel Valley have been 
brought together in a book to be 
launched on Tuesday 21st of October. 
This is not a complete story of the 
Valley but is an interesting read and is 
the start of an opportunity to capture 
the many stories that tell the histo-
ry of not just Coromandel Valley but 
the other districts that are connected 
through our heritage.
The book is based on the guided walks 
that have been developed and will be 
on sale for $12 at the Orchard Café 
in Coromandel Valley, or through the 
National Trust. 
The planned Spotlight Night at Cher-
ry Gardens on 31st October could be 
the start of story telling here.

Greetings Fellow Equines and 
Horse Owners!

Well, we can never predict what the 
weather is going to do from one year 
to the next! Following an extremely 
dry August and September, there has 
been very little growth in the hay pad-
docks. The hay season will also arrive 
(or will have arrived by the time you 
read this) early. This is probably going 
to push the price up too (how unu-
sual!). If you are having to buy in hay, 
it pays to look around, as prices can 
vary enormously. If it is very cheap, it 
is probably a bit suss.

If you are buying direct from the 
grower, see if you can buy a bale or 
two to take home. Word of mouth is 
often reliable, as there is a track re-
cord you can check. Buying from a 
supplier can be more expensive, but 
usually the extra you pay is for relia-
bility. If you fi nd any unsatisfactory hay, 
they will usually replace the bad bale 
with a good one (at least they should). 
Generally things to look for in good 
quality hay are colour – it should be 
bright and shiny. Smell –it should be 
sweet and not off. Taste – it should 
also taste sweet. Fresh good quali-
ty hay has a nice nutty fl avour. If you 
don’t think it tastes good, then proba-
bly neither will your equine. It should 
defi nitely not be powdery or dusty. 

OVER THE STABLE DOOR

Horses can quite easily suffer from 
respiratory problems and also the hay 
may have been cut too damp. In which 
case could possibly be toxic to your 
horse and kill him (colic). 

Check for weeds in the hay, espe-
cially rye grass as it can get stuck in 
the horses’ mouth causing abscesses. 
And of course you don’t want to be 
bringing in any more weeds to your 
property than you can help. Also the 
bales should be quite heavy. If you 
can, buy the current season’s hay.  As 
it ages, the bales will become lighter 
and drier and more importantly lose 
their food value. By the time the hay 
is three years old, it really has little or 
no nutritional value for the horse. You 
will note that I haven’t specifi ed any 
particular hay, as all the above com-
ments will generally apply, whether it 
is meadow, oaten, lucerne or any oth-
er hay.

Cherry Gardens CFS 
1934-2014.

It was very gratifying to see so many 
people from the Cherry Gardens 

community at the Cherry Gardens 
CFS 80th Anniversary afternoon tea 
celebration on Sunday 12 Oct. 
We were pleased to host the CFS 
Chief Offi cer, Mr Greg Nettleton and 

the Regional Commander Chris Mar-
tin, for the formal part of the celebra-
tions, along with the Mayor of the City 
of Onkaparinga, Ms Lorraine Rosen-
berg and the local Ward Representa-
tive Mr Daryl Parslow.
The celebrations brought togeth-
er past members and the surviving 
family representatives of many of the 

founding members of the 
original Fire Fighting Com-
mittee, that came together 
in response to the devastat-
ing fi res that tore through 
Cherry Gardens all those 
years ago.
We were lucky to be able to 
secure Brenton Ragless as 
our MC for the formal part 

CFS NEWS
t
t

of the day, as he is a member of the 
Brigade and is listed as one of the CFS 
Air Support crew.
We had the chance to acknowledge all 
the current members as well as rec-
ognise the family representatives of 
many who were stalwarts of the Bri-
gade for many years afterwards.
It’s a privilege to be able to be in  a 
position now to continue that proud 
tradition of service to the community, 
based on the same core values that 
those founders had as their inspira-
tion.
The Brigade is looking forward to 
continuing the same service for an-
other 80 years.
Paul Heck, Captain, Cherry Gardens 
CFS page 3

Finally, ensure that your fi re plan is in 
place. Clean up around fence lines and 
stables, keep horses’ manes and tails 
well trimmed and keep in touch with 
your neighbours regarding evacuation 
and/or keeping your animals in case 
of fi re. Happy fresh, clean and sweet 
munching!
Hamish



CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE
The Carol Service supported by Onkaparinga City 
will be held in the Cherry Gardens War Memori-
al Hall on Friday 19 December.  Old McDonald’s 
Farm animals will be there for the children to han-
dle for an hour before the singing starts at 7.30 
pm.  Everyone is welcome and there will be some-
thing for all ages. 

NEW BUILDING PROGRESS
A new reverse cycle air conditioner has been installed and it has greatly im-
proved the comfort for users of the meeting room in both summer and winter.  
Our thanks to all who contributed, especially the City of Onkaparinga and the 
Cherry Gardens Garden Club . The Garden Club meet at the church once a 
month.  There are a few tasks still to be completed on the new building like 
painting, fl oor coverings, lining the eaves and pouring the last sections of the 
concrete retaining wall. We are counting our many blessings to have got this far 
without going into debt. So many people and organisations donated their time 
and money to get the job done.

CONSERVATION OF NATIVES
We approached Onkaparinga Council with a request to conserve a stand of 
Kangaroo grass  on Orchard road. This species was an initial attraction to set-
tlers to this area and Council have now protected some areas beside Orchard 
and Brumby roads. The fi rst one hundred kangaroo grass plants given to us by 
Council are now in the ground and plans are afoot to add local orchids and oth-
er native species. The area that is being planted to natives is along the Southern 
boundary. The church grounds are frequented by kangaroos, koalas and pos-
sums and there is a resident population of native bats in the ceiling of the old 
building. Snakes have been sighted occasionally and there are several resident 
lizards. Pardelotes and parrots nest each year in the stable and main building. 
The historic building is located in a wonderful setting surrounded by nature.

REPLACEMENT PASTOR
So far we have not found a replacement Pastor for Roger Waldron, but we are 
getting help from the Uniting Church who employ Rev Greg Walker to assist 
small rural congregations whose numbers are not suffi cient to employ a full-
time Pastor. Some congregations share a minister and others employ a part-
time Pastor. Such people often take time to locate.

FOR YOUR DIARY
All are welcome at the Christmas Carol Service in the hall on Friday 19 De-
cember  2014 at 7.30pm.

CHURCH NEWS WELCOME PACKS

If someone new has moved in near 
you, call a committee member to 
deliver a Welcome Pack. All new res-
idents also receive a gift, courtesy of 
the Cherry Chatter Committee. Wel-
come Pack information is also availa-
ble on our website at;
http://cherrychatter.org.au
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Thank you to all of the wonderful 
supporters who came along to our 
garage sale or donated goods towards 
it, making it such a successful day. We 
are fundraising to purchase diagnos-
tic equipment for the intensive care 
unit, particularly for koalas. We often 
receive echidnas with injured snouts 
due to car impact. If the two tiny 
bones in the snout are broken, the 
animal can’t feed and suffers a long, 
slow death from starvation. Purchas-
ing equipment to analyse the situation 
would avoid releasing an animal that 
was unfi t to survive. 
Thanks again for your help.
Visit www.mintonfarm.org for updat-
ed information.
Bev Langley

Now you can easily donate using
Paypal on our website sponsorship 

page! Look for us on Facebook!
Or our Bank SA BSB 105078

Account 056591840.
Website: www.mintonfarm.org

Email: mintonfarm@adam.com.au
455 Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry 

Gardens, SA, 5157
Ph 8270-1169 Mob 0422 938 439

Fax 8270-6546

your vote. your voice.
MAKE IT COUNT!

2014 COUNCIL ELECTIONS
Get to know your candidates

profi les available at www.lgcandidates.sa.gov.au

Voting papers
check your mailbox 20–24 October

2014 COUNCIL ELECTIONS
VOTES MUST BE RECEIVED BY FRIDAY 7 NOVEMBER, 5PM



LOCAL SPORT & RECREATION GROUND NEWS
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It’s been a busy month at the recrea-
tion ground with winter and summer 

sports changing over and the football 
club’s post season working bee deliv-
ering the frame of a new 12m x 6m ga-
rage that will be utilised as a gym and 
storage facility. As I write the roof has 
just been completed and a concrete 
fl oor should be completed within the 
next couple of weeks before the ga-
rage door is added. The gym will then 
be stocked with various equipment 
that has been accrued in the past few 
years or purchased recently. The prize 
possession of the gym will be the new 
1kg to 40kg dumbbell rack donated by 
the Cherry Chatter. Everyone at the 
football club is grateful for the Cherry 
Chatter’s assistance.

We’ve also begun construction of the 
garden beds in car park to replace the 
bollards and fl ags after a successful tri-
al throughout footy season. The gar-
den beds will likely remain uncomplet-
ed until football’s fi rst 2015 working 
bee in Feb/Mar as many hands make 
light work.

We are also happy to say the new 
Waste Water system is fully installed 
and has been operating perfectly for 
a couple of months now. The project 

was signifi cantly larger and more ex-
pensive than fi rst thought due to de-
manding state and local government 
regulations and for that reason we 
are still seeking debenture investors 
to assist us. The recreation ground has 
successfully issued and repaid deben-
tures between 2001 and 2006 for the 
clubroom extension. 
Please fi nd the advertisement below 
for further details.
The football and cricket clubs are 
jointly investigating the possibility of 
upgrading our tiring metal pipe fence 
surrounding the oval with a new PVC 
coated chain-wire fence that will look 
fantastic. Hopefully we will have some 
good news on that front in the new 
year if grant submissions are favour-
able.

Debenture Release 
$100,000  WANTED

Your Recreation Ground needs 
your support to raise the additional 
$100,000 urgently to replace the cur-
rent sewerage system (over 20 years 
old) which has reached end of its life.  
Without a new sewage system the 
whole of the Recreation Ground is at 
risk. There is no choice other than to 
fi x the sewage system.

You might ask why so expensive and 
the answer is that the government has 
recently made changes to the rules 
in relation to sewerage systems that 
operate and with these changes the 
costs have escalated.  The committee 
of the Recreation Ground is looking 
at what ways this cost can be reduced, 
but regardless of what the fi nal num-
ber is we need to ensure that we can 
get the funds to pay for the project.
The replacement sewerage system 
is expected to have a similar if not 
longer life than the existing one and 
has extra capacity allowed for within 
its design.

We therefore offer the members of 
the Recreation Ground a chance to 
help out and receive a good return on 
their money over 5 years.

If you wish to purchase a debenture 
or to fi nd out more details please 
contact Matt Smith of the Recreation 
Ground committee who will be happy 
to explain the debenture to you and 
the problem that we are facing.
Phone Matt 0414 694 324
Email matt.smith@cobham.com.au 

Don’t forget you are more than welcome to call into the clubrooms on Thursday or Saturday nights.
We have $12 meals on Thursdays and most Saturdays and the bar is always open.
For information and results for our local sporting teams please follow the links below:
TENNIS CLUB & FOOTBALL CLUB - http://ironbankfootball.com.au
NETBALL CLUB - Ironbank Cherry Gardens Netball Club is always looking for new players, coaches and umpires.
If you are turning 7 years old in 2015 or older you are eligible to play for season 2015
http://www.ironbank.netball.asn.au/default.asp

Ironbank Cherry Gardens Tennis Club

QUIZ NIGHT - Saturday November the 22nd at 7:30pm
Get together with family, friends or team mates and organise a table (up to 10 
people). These nights have always been good fun, so come along and support 
the club. 
As the club is licensed and bar facilities are available no drinks will be permitted 
to be brought into the club.
Cost is $10 adult, $5 Children (Under 18yrs)

For more info contact Graham Bate (8270 3041), Prue Langman (0408 086 
011) or Phil Battersby (8388 2439) or club via e-mail IBCG@bigpond.com



Thank you to our regular and new 
monthly advertisers. Without you 
our newsletter would not exist.
To view our advertisements on-
line, please go to:
http://cherrychatter.word-
press.com/advertisers-sup-
port-those-who-support-us/

ADVERTISERS

Our members’ plant auction was great 
with some real bargains, followed by a 
delicious and sociable supper.  Mem-
bers enjoy a library of gardeners’ 
books.  During the last month mem-
bers enjoyed a group outing to view 
among other things open gardens in 
Port Elliot. We were reminded to all 
work hard towards our Rose Chal-
lenge in October!

Next meeting is Monday 10th Novem-
ber when Chris Scrase from Weald 
View Fuchsia Nursery will re-intro-
duce us to the wonderful fuchsia.

Meetings are held at the Uniting 
Church meeting room, 87 Hicks 

Hill Road Cherry Gardens at 7.30pm 
usually on the 2nd Monday of the 
month. Other excursions and garden 
visits occur on an ad-hoc basis.
Supper is provided and we have lucky 
door prizes.
Visitors are most welcome.
Contacts are:-  Ray 8383-6011 or 
Shirley 0403 801 916

September’s CG Garden Club meet-
ing with guest speaker Helena Gor-
don,  President Begonia Society SA, 
presented what was really more like 
a workshop.   Helena demonstrated 
how she propagates begonias as she 
spoke and gave us lots of information 
on their care and the different types 
of begonia available and that are being 
developed.

GARDEN CLUB
GEORGE’S GARDENING

SUGGESTIONS for November

Because of the dry Spring we have 
encountered it is important that 

your garden is mulched well to con-
serve as much moisture as possible. 
Pay particular attention to your ros-
es, they will need a good drink once a 
week from now on,
like-wise for your fruit trees.
 Check that your watering system 
is operating well - no blocked drip-
pers or leaks where a fork has gone 
through a line!
Pot plants need fertilising at this time 
of year when they should be growing 
strongly.
Now is a good time for planting Beet-
root,  Carrots, and Spring onions. Also 
Sunfl owers, Zinnias, Celosias, and Cal-
ifornian poppies.
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Scott Creek Ironbank Cricket Club

The club’s season kicked off on Octo-
ber 11th with two senior and a junior 
team entered. Our A Grade coming 
off a very unlucky draw in last sea-
son’s Semi Final against the eventual 
Premier Meadows, will be looking to 
make amends and have set a goal of 
making the Grand Final. While our 
C Grade, also fresh off a Semi fi nals 
appearance, will be looking to take 
that next step while introducing some 
young blood into the club. We always 
welcome newcomers to the club so 
should you be interested, contact 
Andy Adams on 0414754415 or rock 
up to a training at Ironbank Cherry 
Gardens Oval on Tuesday & Thursday 

LOCAL SPORT - Cont.
One day Paddy, an Irishman, goes into 
a chemist shop, reaches into his pock-
et and takes out a small Irish whiskey 
bottle and a teaspoon. He pours some 
liquid onto the teaspoon and offers it 
to the chemist, and says: “Could you 
taste this for me, please?”
The chemist takes the teaspoon, puts 
it in his mouth, swills the liquid around 
and swallows it.
“Does that taste sweet to you?” says 
Paddy.
“No, not at all,” says the chemist.
“Oh that’s a relief,” says Paddy.
“The doctor told me to come here 
and get my urine tested for sugar.” 

JOKE
nights.  
We will also be fi elding an Under 
10’s team in the new T20 Blast pro-
gram which is a Cricket Australia ini-
tiative and looks set to be a very fast 
paced and entertaining game for the 
kids. Held on Monday’s and starting 
on Nov 10th, we encourage any boys 
& girls who are interested to hop on 
our website to get more info and see 
a video about the team http://scibcc.
wix.com/scibcc

2014/2015 also represents our 10 
year reunion from when we won 
Premierships in A, B, C and Under 17s 
competitions. A very special year and 
in turn we will be holding a very spe-
cial event. More details on that later.
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HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: wishartjewellers@bigpond.com 
Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 

www.wishartjewellers.com.au 
 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

davidoryan@msn.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

http://au.mc503.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=davidoryan@msn.com
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CONVEYANCER 
 

PROPERTY SETTLEMENTS 

LAND DIVISIONS 

PRIVATE CONTRACTS 
FAMILY TRANSFERS 

COMMUNITY APPLICATIONS 

 
If you sell or transfer your property to another 

owner  
 

Contact   
 

JUNE HOSKIN 
 

CONVEYANCER  
 

Phone (08) 8221-5225 
Mobile 0417 871 607 

 

Use local business 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

"Your Ultimate Toolbox!" 
.Trailers  .Party Hire  .Heavy Duty Lawnmowers 

.Garden Equipment  .Mulchers  .Lawn 

Maintenance Equipment  .Portable Toilets  .Plate 
Vibrators  .Rollers  .Concrete Mixers  .Rotary 

Hoes  .Hole Diggers  .Horse Floats  .Dingo Mini 
.Diggers and much more…… 

 


 

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488 
 

 

BLACKWOOD 

HIRE 
 

8370 2488 
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GRAIN & FODDER 

Stock Feeds – Pet Food  

POL Chooks – Grains & Seeds 

Pea Straw – Lucerne Hay 

Cereal Hay 

Animal Health Products – 

Rural Merchandise 

Garden Products –  Fertilisers 
 

432 Main Rd, Coromandel 
Valley 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Ph.   08 8270 2173 

 Fax. 08 8270 6061 

 

 

www.neds.net.au 
 

GIFT • HOME • DÉCOR 
 

Proudly owned and operated by two 
Cherry Gardens families 

 
 

Open 6 days 
Closed 

Mondays 
 

 
 

Council Enquiries 8384-0666 
 

THALASSA WARD 
 

Your Local Councillors 

Cr Martin Bray 8383 6207 

Cr Robert De Jong 0404 135 357 

Cr Darryl Parslow 0408 847 293 

Cr Phil Sutherland 0402 440 339 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.neds.net.au/


 10 

 

 

STEVE BOWDEN 
 

Outdoor Home Improvements 
 

Builders Lic No. RL23784 

 

* Pergolas 
* Carports 
* Timber Decks 
* Verandahs 

 
RMB 785 Ackland Hill Road, 
CHERRY GARDENS SA 5157 

 

Phone 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

STEVENS & ANDREW 
Certified Practising Accountants 
Registered Company Auditors 

 

Does your club, association, trust 
account or super fund need 

auditing?  
 

Ironbank local Craig Stevens can 
assist. With more than 20 years 

experience in the accounting 
profession, we can help meet your 

audit compliance obligations. 
 

Contact - Craig Stevens 

Phone: 8392 8706 
craigs@afscompliance.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 

8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Phone Therese on… 

 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 
 

 

 

 

 

FACE PAINTING 

 

  Parties 

 Promotions 

  Any special 
occasion 

  For all ages 
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                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage,  Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270 -1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 
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A family operated business that 
takes pride and care in being 
committed to giving 
professional service at a most 
competitive price.  
 

• Our professional trained team 
can assist you with a trouble free 
relocation. 
 

• Household removals  
 

• Local, country and interstate  
 

• Office and commercial 
relocations  
 

• Secure storage facilities  
 

• Free quotes  
 

• Insurance 

 

Antiques are our speciality 
 

Absolute care is taken with your 
possessions - safe, reliable and 

secure. 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
Fax:(08) 8326-3962 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

RJS HOME & GARDEN 
 

General maintenance  

& handyman jobs 

Woody weed control 

Proficient in most trades 
 

Skills include: paving, tiling, 

painting, storm water and roofing 

repairs etc. 

No job too small. 
 

James Russell 
Phone (08) 8388-2560 

Mobile: 0430 208 860 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 




 

For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads, 

CHERRY GARDENS SA 51575157 
 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 

 

mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

NATUROPATH 
 

Gillian Perchard BA Adv ND DBM 

member CMA 

 

Professionally trained by Denis 
Stewart, Southern Cross Herbal 

School, conjoint associate professor 
at the University of Newcastle,  

2002-2007. 
 

Emphasizing Western herbal 
medicine, a system based on 

traditions that treat the body as a 
whole to safely and effectively 

alleviate symptoms. 
56 Lewis Street Cherry Gardens    

 

8270 1507   0430 519 022 
 

Private health fund rebates apply to 
consultation 
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          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Roxanne Harvey BVetMed MRCVS 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

BEEF FOR ONLY $7.00/KG 
 

¼, ½ or even a whole animal 
Delivered free of charge 

Labelled and packed 2-4 serves 
 

Grass fed cattle –  
Hormone Free 

 

Beef on the Hoof 
0457 307 848 

beefonthehoof@bigpond.com  
 

 
Geoff Cook 

Hoof trimming & Holistic Horse 

Care 

Coromandel East  

Mob: 0422 445 855 
 

 

Rochelle’s Nails 
& Beauty 

 

Using only the best quality 
products. Artistic Acrylic and Gel. 

Fully certified nail technician. 
Home based in Cherry Gardens 

 
Rochelle Buckle 

0409 500 032 
 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
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 CHERRY GARDENS 
PLUMBING 

 

Your Local Plumber 

 
 

* All Plumbing Work 
* Blocked Drains 
* Hot Water 
* Gas Fitting 
* Burst Pipes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lic. 1284 

 

 

Phone Stephen Wood 
On 8388-2028 or 

Mobile 0419 807 611 
 

 
 

 
 

PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON) 
 

▪   Helium Balloons     ▪   Themed Party Supplies 

▪   Licensed Party Supplies   ▪   Costume Accessories 

▪   Corporate Events 

▪   Coloured Disposable Tableware  
 

We offer a Delivery Service 
 

STORE LOCATION 
449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048       Phone: 8296-4999 

 

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au 
Email:  tania@partyshop247.com.au  

 

“if we are not open in store we are open online” 
 

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter – partyshop247aus 
 

 

  

http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
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SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

 

 

Dependable Cabinetry 
 
 

 

Fully Licensed and Insured Cabinet 
Maker 

 

 Kitchens 

 Laundry/Bathrooms 

 Wardrobes 

 Cupboards 
 

New…Refurbishments…Repairs 
 

Free Quotes 
GREG BARTEL 

Ph: 8370 8957 Mob: 0438 240 863 
 

 

112 Upper Sturt Rd, Upper Sturt 5156 
ABN 78152 180 496   

LICENSED BLD 175 769 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 


